
 
May 2, 2025 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee 

U.S. House of Representatives   U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

I am requesting funding for the Oconto Infusion Center Renovation in Fiscal Year 2026. The 

entity to receive funding for this project is the Bellin Health Oconto Hospital, located at 820 

Arbutus Avenue, Oconto, WI 54153.  

The funding would be used to redefine the infusion services space within the hospital’s existing 

footprint. Funding for this critical service would help renovate a portion of the hospital to include 

a new infusion unit that will increase the number of patients they can care for at one time. 

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would allow them to increase 

capacity and allow patients to receive infusion therapy closer to home with family nearby for 

support.  

The project has a federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized in 

Section 306 of the Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a). 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family.  

Sincerely, 

 

 

Tony Wied 

Member of Congress 


